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Don’t Try to Seize Something that Doesn’t Belong to You 

 

Gloria looked at Jordy with a confused look. Then she went to the flowers and checked 
them carefully. They were the ones she carefully raised before. 

She could recognize many small marks on them and some of their shapes. 

Moreover, there was no monitoring or servants here. Jordy couldn’t find the same 
flowers and deceived her with them. 

If he had a purpose, why did he let people plant these things before this? 

So what exactly did he want? 

Gloria looked him in the eye. All her fret was gone and she looked at him calmly. 

“So what on earth do you want? You know I won’t get back together with you. And I 
know that you don’t love me. I don’t want to be stuck in this for the rest of my life. Jordy, 
I’m tired. Are you not tired of these things?” 

Jordy suddenly smiled. 

The smile on his handsome face was shallow, and his deep eyes were tinged with 
incomprehensible emotions. Gloria couldn’t tell whether it was a cold smile or an angry 
one. 
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“If you use your brain, you should know that remarriage is good for you.” 

Gloria sneered, “I don’t need that, and I don’t want to go through those awful things 
again.” 

“Let’s continue moving around.” Jordy was still not angry with Gloria’s words, but said in 
a flat tone. 

Gloria was speechless. 



Anyway, she was already here, so she moved forward. 

In fact, she missed here not her time with Jordy. After all, she lived alone before. 

She just missed all the efforts she paid here. 

The more she wandered around, the worse she felt. 

So she sat down on the sofa motionlessly. 

He looked at Jordy seriously, “One last time. I won’t remarry you, and you should stop 
thinking about using me. We don’t need a business marriage.” 

“Gloria.” 

Just when Gloria was saying that in a cold tone, a voice she was familiar with and 
expected to hear suddenly sounded in her ears. She trembled violently with strong 
shock and disbelief in her eyes. 

She looked in the direction of the sound, and found 

that it was actually a recording played by Jordy’s mobile phone. 

Tears rolled in her eyes. 

She said in a trembling voice, “The recording…” 

Jordy didn’t speak, and the recording was still playing 

“Gloria, when you hear this recording, I probably have died.” 

Two big tears suddenly fell on her shirt and spread instantly. 

Consternation in her eyes was stronger than sadness. 

Why did Jordy have this recording? Why did her father know that he was about to die? 

Why? 

“You are my little princess. You are the one I care about most in my life. But… my 
condition is getting worse and worse. I can’t accompany you all your life and watch you 
have a happy life anymore. I only hope that you won’t be depressed after I die.” 

Tears suddenly poured down Gloria’s cheeks. 

Her strong look disappeared. 



Jordy pursed his lips. He didn’t soothe her, but just 

went on playing the recording. 

“Gloria, I know that you might have a lot of questions and doubts, but I don’t want to tell 
you about some things, which will only make you more worried. Anyway, you have 
married into the Collins family. I believe Jordy will fall in love with you and treat you well. 
Gloria, don’t try to seize something that doesn’t belong to you, like ties of kinship.” 
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He Gave It to Me Before He Died 

 

Gloria burst into tears! 

She couldn’t control herself! 

She thought that even if she could not forget her father’s death, she could stay calm 
when she faced it, but she never expected that she would hear her father’s voice again.. 

Her father must know her uncle and his family’s wild ambition and be extremely 
disappointed with them, but he didn’t want her to avenge him or know much about the 
inside stories. However, he had to remind her to be careful in case her uncle and his 
family would hurt her. 

Declan was Gloria’s father. 

He knew that Gloria was smart and she would know what was going on after hearing 
what he said, but he didn’t want Gloria to take revenge, so he could only say those 
things. 

“Gloria, I hope you can hear this recording, but I also hope you’ll never hear it. Alas… I 
want you to be happy, but I’m afraid that you will be aggrieved. My dear daughter, my 
little princess, you are on your own in the future. I only want you to be healthy, and 
happy, and promise me you will not do anything stupid, OK?” 
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Gloria was sobbing, but she was trying to calm herself down. 



Jordy gazed at her, trying to soften his tone. 

“Don’t hold it back if you want to cry.” 

Gloria’s tears rushed down after she heard this, but… she still controlled herself and 
didn’t make a sound. Only her tears kept streaming down. 

“Gloria, people will always say goodbye. That’s all I want to tell you. I will watch you live 
strong. Goodbye, my princess. I will always love you.” 

Her heart ached so much. 

Gloria couldn’t help caressing her chest. 

Jordy was slightly stunned and immediately said, “I’ll ask Carlos to come.” 

“No, I’m fine.” Gloria tried to be strong. 

She knew that it was her sadness that led to the heartache. She was actually fine. 

Moreover, she knew some medical skills. 

Jordy frowned deeply. Gloria was still trying to calm herself down, and she looked much 
better than just 

now. 

Seeing this, Jordy pursed his lips tightly and gazed at her silently. 

Gloria wiped her tears away, and about a few minutes later, she finally calmed herself 
down. She took a deep breath, “Where did you get this recording?” 

Why didn’t she have it? 

Her father said in this recording that he wanted it to be discovered by her. 

He knew that Claude and his family would not hurt her after his death for the sake of 
fame, so he had considered these things carefully before he died. 

Moreover, her father thought that she would be as sad and desperate as he was if she 
knew the truth. He didn’t want that to happen, but he was afraid that she would not 
guard against Claude and his family in the future. 

In a word, he had many misgivings, so he didn’t give the recording to her directly but let 
her discover it by chance. 



But… 

Gloria didn’t understand why the recording she didn’t find was in Jordy’s hands. 

“Your father gave it to me before he died.” Jordy looked calm. 

Gloria’s eyelashes fluttered violently, “So you knew this long ago?” 

Light flickered in Jordy’s eyes slightly, and he said in a flat tone, “He told me not to give 
it to you if it was not necessary 
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He Was Dying 

Gloria’s eyelashes fluttered slightly, and she pursed her lips without saying anything. 

Jordy probably didn’t believe what her father said and didn’t take it seriously. 

But now… 

After going through so many things, he probably also felt that Claude and his family 
were fishy. 

Jordy looked at Gloria, who was gradually calming down, and said in a rarely soft voice, 
“I’ll avenge your father for you.” 

Gloria raised her eyes slightly at him, “As long as I remarry you?” 

Jordy didn’t say anything, as if he thought it would be a bad choice to say something. 

But he could not refute. 

Gloria chuckled sarcastically, “No, I will do that myself.” 

Jonathan also said he would help her, and she also refused. 

She wanted to knock those people down by herself and let them know what real 
retribution was. 
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Jordy frowned slightly. He didn’t know Gloria’s 

thoughts, so he thought she was still rejecting him. 

Seeing that Gloria was trying her best to calm herself down though she was in tears, he 
pursed his lips, turned his head, and said nothing. 

Then he got up. 

“You can spend the night here.” 

Gloria looked up at him with a puzzled look. 

She had made it very clear, but he still did this? 

Jordy had always been proud and arrogant, but he actually showed a humble attitude 
again and again today? 

How large the benefit would he get if she remarried him? So he could even be so… 
humble? 

If a gentle person did this, he might be considered arrogant. 

But Jordy was arrogant usually. He could be considered very humble if he did that. 

His pride never allowed him to do so many humble things. 

Gloria wiped away her tears without saying anything. 

She thought that even if Jordy let her stay here, he would leave later. 

In that case, there was no need to argue with him. 

“Can you send my father’s recording to me?” 

Jordy frowned slightly. He wanted to tell her not to keep it, which would only make her 
more worried. But her father was her family after all. After thinking about it, Jordy still 
sent it to her. 

Gloria looked at the recording received by her mobile phone, and saved it as if it were a 
treasure. 

She raised her head slightly at Jordy, “Did you meet my father the day he gave the 
recording to you?” 



Jordy gave a slight pause and nodded. 

“Then… can you tell me what happened that day?” 

Jordy pursed his lips. He seemed to be exceptionally patient this day, and told her about 
what happened that day. 

The hospital. 

Declan was sitting by the head of the bed. 

The door of the ward was pushed open. 

He raised his head with a kind smile on his lips, “You are here.” 

Jordy came in with a cold face. Looking at the man 

with a full head of white hair in his forties, he said with a calm face, “Why did you want 
to see me?” 

Declan smiled helplessly, “You see? I’m dying.” 

Gloria was on a business trip at this time, so she didn’t know that her father was 
seriously ill. 

At that time, Claude and his family didn’t want Gloria to know it, otherwise it would only 
ruin their plan. 

So… 

Gloria knew nothing about her father’s illness. 

“Please don’t tell Gloria about my illness.” 

Jordy only had a cold smile in his eyes, “It’s none of my business.” 
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He Did So Many Things for Him 

Declan’s eyelashes fluttered slightly, and he said with a smile, “Gloria is a very good 
child. I know there are many misunderstandings between you, but I hope you can take 
your time to know her. She 



is really a good girl.” 

Jordy looked at him coldly, “Is this what you wanted to see me for?” 

Declan sighed and sent a recording to him, “This is my recording. After I die, you’ll be 
the only closest person to Gloria in the world. I hope… you can keep it. Don’t give her 
the recording if it’s not necessary, unless something really happens.” 

Jordy frowned and his eyes seemed to be filled with impatience. 

Declan continued, “You have those wrong ideas about her just because of me. She’s 
innocent. Jordy, please, please keep the recording and do me this favor, okay?” 

Jordy stared at him coldly and found the begging look in Declan’s eyes was real. 

Declan took a deep breath, “I hope you can listen to this recording when you have time. 
It won’t take you long. Just two minutes. You’ll decide what to do, OK?” 
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After Gloria and Jordy got married, Jordy never called Declan “Dad”. 

In his opinion, Declan was not worthy of being his father-in-law and Gloria was not 
worthy to be his wife. 

They got married because of interests. They were just forced by their families. 

But this time, Jordy seemed to be moved with compassion. He said in a flat tone, “This 
won’t happen again.” 

Declan suddenly breathed a sigh of relief and looked at him gratefully, “Thank you, 
thank you so much.” 

Good things happened to good people. Jordy did this for him. He knew that he was 
actually a kind child. 

Memories were over here. 

Gloria lowered her head and tightly pursed her lips. 

Jordy said calmly, “I’ve only listened to this recording recently. I guessed it was time to 
show it to you.” 



Gloria didn’t want to look at Jordy, so she turned her head. She didn’t hate him 
anymore. 

He was so arrogant. Playing the record in front of 

her, no, agreeing to keep her father’s recording was already a huge favor he could do to 
her. 

He gave the recording to her, so she should say thank you to him. 

After a pause, Gloria said slowly, “Thank you.” 

Jordy’s eyes darkened slightly. The last thing he wanted to hear was her thanks. 

Gloria sat on the sofa and remained motionless. Jordy looked at her calmly and said in 
a flat tone, “It’s getting late. Have a good rest.” 

Gloria didn’t speak. She was waiting for him to leave. After he left, she could leave. 

But… 

She sat in silence for half an hour. Jordy was still here. 

She raised her eyes slightly at him, “Are you going to spend the night here?” 

Jordy fixed his deep eyes on her face. He didn’t 

answer. 

Gloria pursed her lips. This was his place. He could stay or leave as he liked. 

She just didn’t understand why Jordy did so “many things” for her. 

Gloria stopped thinking about it. 

She got up slowly and said with a calm face, “I’m leaving. Have an early rest.” 
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You Still Got Room for Further Promotion 

 

She had regained her composure. 

Jordy frowned deeply and said in a deep voice, “I said you could spend the night here.” 



Gloria stopped and turned to him. His words were completely commanding. Gloria knew 
that was what a proud man could say, but she still wondered why she should stay here. 

“You should know what we are now. Do you think it’s okay for us to stay here together 
like this? I said I would not get back together with you.” 

After that, Gloria walked out. For fear that Jordy would chase her out, she said in a deep 
voice, “I have asked my friend to pick me up.” 

Jordy looked at her receiving figure coldly. Just when Gloria thought she could go out at 
ease, her wrist was suddenly gripped by Jordy. She didn’t even hear his footsteps 
behind her. 

She frowned, as if she were tired, “Jordy, you…” 

Before she could finish speaking, Jordy interrupted her in a deep voice, “You haven’t 
entered the master bedroom. Why are you running away?” 

Gloria froze for an instant. Then she said calmly, “Will it make any difference whether I 
run away or 

not? This is the place that broke my heart and disappointed me for three years, and I 
left here in despair. Do you think this place can evoke my love for you or make me 
realize your ruthlessness more clearly?” 
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Jordy’s pupils contracted, but he was still gripping her wrist. 

Seeing Gloria’s tired and rejecting look, he seemed to be about to blow his top. He said 
in a cold voice, “Come back. I’ll give you one last chance.” 

Gloria sneered, “I don’t need it.” 

After that, Gloria shook off his hand and went to the door. But when she was about to 
open the door, she remembered that it needed the password to open it. She turned 
angrily, “Let me out.” 

Jordy laughed angrily. He went to the door without saying anything, and directly opened 
it, “Get out. I don’t want to see you anymore.” 

Gloria didn’t take it to heart, let alone argue with him. 



She went straight out. 

And the so-called friend she said was just the uber she ordered on her phone. 

The car parked nearby. Gloria quickly got in and left. 

Jordy stood at the door, staring at her receiving figure while clenching his teeth. 

Gloria. 

Gloria. 

Very good. 

Good for you! 

The next day. 

Gloria could go to work as usual. 

She had been promoted to deputy manager of this department. 

So this department had two deputy managers. 

When Gloria arrived at the office, the others were all looking at her and saying 
“congratulations”. 

Gloria thanked them nicely. 

Sheila said jokingly, “I will ride on your coattails. Gloria, you are awesome and excellent. 
You’ve got room for further promotion. I believe you can do 

it!” 

Gloria nodded with a smile, “Thank you.” 

“The deputy manager will face more work pressure. 

Gloria, although I am only the team leader, I have been in this company for a long time. 
Let me know if you have any problems. I will help you as long as I 

can.” 

Gloria said with a smile, “OK.” 

After chatting for a while, Gloria went to her office. 



The office was not very large, about ten square meters, and there was not even a sofa 
in it. 

There was only one desk and a bathroom. 

Moreover, there was a chair in front of the desk for the employees who needed to report 
to her. 

Sarah was in the same position as her, but her office was five square meters larger than 
hers. 

Gloria raised an eyebrow slightly. She didn’t mind. She went to her desk and sat down 
to deal with her work, but the sound of her mobile phone diverted her attention. 

 


